
Hand in Hand 
Friday 6th June 2025 

Notice: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the newsletter. 
Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily  endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

Congratulations to all the Reception children on their fantastic effort at Sports Day today.  I was 
very sad to be unable to attend but have congratulated each child and awarded each with a head 
teacher sticker.  Thank-you also to all the parents and carers that were able to join us. 

Over recent weeks I have noticed large numbers of children coming to school, especially in the 
juniors, without their reading book and reading record. At Roskear, we expect children to bring 
these every day please. From September, the office will be calling home to ask for books to be 
brought in if children do not have them and so I ask that over the coming weeks we work together 
to make this a positive habit for the children. I will be speaking each day to those children who do 
not have their books in school to find out why and see how we can support them to make this 
happen.  

In KS2 children who do not bring in their reading record with a parent/carer signature and 
therefore cannot demonstrate that they have read at home, are (and will be) expected to read for 
five minutes during their breaktime to ensure they are keeping up with their reading. I thank you in 
anticipation for your support.  Take care and as always, best wishes.  

On Tuesday 10th June, Will Keating will be working 
with each year group rehearsing and performing a 
couple of songs. Will and the children will be  
performing these at the end of the day on the KS1 
playground.  

We would love to invite parents and carers to come 
to watch, listen and perhaps join in at 14:45.  We 
look forward to seeing you there. 





Year 6 had a visit from Ben who works at Geevor 
mine.  He spoke to the children about the history 
of mining and described what it used to be like.  

He let the children try on mining hats and look at  
different materials which were mined. He spoke about the future of mining where 
they are trying to restore South Crofty, pump the water out and filter it to be 
reused. We also discussed how mining materials can be used for renewable energy.  

Year 6 are excited about their visit to Geevor later in the term.  

 

Happy non-campers! The year 4’s who didn’t go on camp 
this week had a brilliant time off curriculum at school.  

We have spent lots of time in the sunshine, playing 
games and team building.  Our favourites were 
‘Gutterball’ and ‘Marshmallow Towers’. 



Position Class  % Attend Number of  

Late pupils 

Change from 

last week 

1st Helston 98.6 1 - 

2nd Portreath 97 3 +1 

3rd Falmouth 96.8 3 -1 

4th Newlyn 95.9 3 - 

5th St Piran 95 2 - 

6th Truro 94.7 4 -2 

7th Gwithian 94.4 4 -1 

8th St Blazey 93.3 3 - 

9th Porthcurno 92.9 4 +2 

10th Chapel Porth 89.6 1 -1 

11th Poldhu 89.2 5 +3 

12th Marazion 89 1 +1 

13th St Petroc 86.6 2 -2 

14th Coverack 84.7 2 +2 
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This year’s target is  

96%     

Congratulations to  

Helston 

who came  

1st 

this week. 

 

 

 

 

This week, Gwithian and Poldhu class took part in exciting hands-on activities where we 
are exploring plastic pollution and sustainability. The children had lots of fun in the 
classroom as well as venturing out onto the school playground. 

The goal was for each child to be able to identify different types of plastic, how they 
can be recycled and how they can be upcycled. As they explored the world of sustaina-
bility, they were encouraged to share their ideas and explore their creativity. Everyone 
made incredible sea creatures out of our plastic recycling!  I am so proud of how well 
they took part, and I look forward to more exciting  
activities like this in the future. 

  

 

This week the Pre-School 
children have started their new 
topic of 'Where shall we go?'  

We have begun by looking at 
beaches and pirates, which has 
included decorating flags, 
sorting buttons onto coloured 
turtles and even role-playing as 
pirates! 

Please talk to your child/
children about what they like to 
do when they visit the beach. 



CALENDAR  (additions in red)        

10th June 2:45pm—Will Keating and Children will sing together in the KS1 playground—all welcome! 

11-13th June—Year 5 BF Adventure Residential 

Friday 13th June 10.30am KS1 Sports day 

16-17th June—Year 3 Camp Kernow Residential 

Friday 20th June—KS2 Sports day 

11th July– Summer Reports out 

11th July—School Summer Disco (Yr R-Yr 2 5:30—6:15, Yr 3-Yr 3 6:30—7:30) Tickets £2.50 on ParentPay 

18th July—Year 6 Summer Show  

21st July– 10.00am Year 6 leavers assembly 

23.07.25 - Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

Inset Days for academic year 2025/2026: 03/09/2025, 22/10/2025, 23/10/2025, 24/10/2025,  
03/11/2025, 23/02/2026, 23/07/2025 

 KS1 Book of the Week : “You’re Called What?!” 

Authors: Kes Gray and Nikki Dyson 

Book Level: No AR quiz 

Ice Cream Cone Worm. Monkeyface Prickleback. Pink Fairy Armadillo. You're 
called WHAT?!Welcome to the Ministry of Silly Animal Names where all the 
creatures have one thing in common: they want to change their names. 

 KS2 Book of the Week: he Nothing to see Here Hotel 

Author: Steven Butler 

AR Book Level: 5.3 

When goblin prince Grogbah arrives at the Nothing to See Here Hotel, 
Frankie and his family meet constant demands. It soon becomes clear that the 
Bannisters have their work cut out for them, especially when it turns out the 
prince has a secret. Book 1 
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2780   Luca for being a GREAT team 
player during Sports Day. 



Congratulations to the following 
pupils who achieved   

‘Star of the week’   

Class Name Reason for certificate 

Porthcurno Brooklyn for being GREAT all week and following the golden 
rules at all times. We are so proud of you.  

Chapel Porth Oliver  for being GREAT all week and showing empathy to 
his friends. We are so proud of you!  

Poldhu Coby  for having a GOLDEN week and making amazing 

progress in RWInc and moving to grey group. 

Gwithian Hoorain  for always showing a GOLDEN attitude to her  
learning and always being empathetic to those 
around her.  

Portreath Ezra W  for being ASPIRATIONAL when telling the time this 
week.  

Marazion Logan  for being ASPIRATIONAL and inquisitive during  
sustainability week.  

Coverack  Aofie-Rae  for her ASPIRATIONAL writing about the red river  
including lots of amazing facts!  

Truro Piper for her ASPIRATIONAL fact file about the red river.  

Falmouth Huda for being GOLDEN and always following the golden 
rules.  

Newlyn Lacey  for her GREAT attitude to learning this week and 

showing increasing confidence in class. 

St. Piran Ava  for showing RESPONSIBILITY when caring for our  

environment. 

St. Blazey Lilley C for her ASPIRATIONAL writing about Cornish  

Lithium during sustainability week. 

Helston Luke  for being RESPONSIBLE in using resources to help 
him in lessons this week.  

St. Petroc Lottie  for being GREAT  all week – especially in becoming a 
choreographer for Year 6.  

Golden Reponsible Empathetic Aspirational Tenacious 



Menu for week commencing Monday 9th June  

 

 


